
 
 
 
7 April 2022 
 
 
 
 
Kia ora koutou  
 
I hope you’re having a good day. Another bustling one at school, I’m pleased to say. I’ve just 
wandered into an English classroom in College to discover 20 Year 11 students who had rushed 
down their lunches in order to attend an optional tutorial with Mrs Sawyers. On poetry (one of my 
favourite things), so I was very happy indeed!  
 
New cases 
 
We have had two new cases in the past 24 hours, after 2 days without any at all. 
 
A Year 7 student tested positive yesterday evening. She was completely asymptomatic, and has no 
known contacts who have tested positive. She was last in school on Tuesday. We tested all Year 7 
students as an extra precaution this morning, and all tests were negative. 
 
A Year 9 student tested positive this morning. He has mild symptoms, and we aren’t sure where he 
caught the virus. He was last in school on Tuesday. We tested his close friends this morning, and all 
tests were negative. 
 
 
Rapid antigen testing 
 
In addition to the Year 7 and Year 9 students mentioned above, we tested a College netball team 
and a number of returning students and staff. All tests were negative. 
 
 
My best wishes to all these families currently isolating or managing the virus. Our thoughts are with 
you. 
 
Have a good evening. 
 
Ngā mihi 
Alex 
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